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April 2014 1st Quarter Manager Report 
 
January brought a few cold days and we had a few frozen meters.  Shavings were placed in the boxes and lids 
were secured.  In March we had a broken water main along Hwy 2 between Roosevelt Road and Westwick, 
the calls from the customers reporting the outage and low water pressure made my job of locating the break 
much easier.  Thank you.  We are continuing to get customer information so we can contact and place you on 
the alert list for these types of problems, if you have not received the Member Certificate and Emergency 
Contact list please e-mail or phone so we can mail you both. You can also go to our website and sign up. 
www.rooseveltwater.com.  
 
April 8th we began flushing the water lines in Lupine.  If you notice air or discolored water and it does not seem 
to go away after a couple days, please contact us. 
 
On Trombley Road between 105th and 109th the County is replacing a piece of the road which is sinking.  
Roosevelt’s water main is on the North/West side of the road and is in the way of this project.  We will be 
moving the water main to the other side of the road beginning April 9th.  Following this the County will be 
doing the road repair.  We will be flushing Trombley Road at the completion of our pipe replacement which 
will be around April 18th.  This will be posted on our website.  We will continue to flush the remainder of our 
water system and will post the locations.   
 
We have begun taking credit/debit card payments.  The link for this secured payment option in on the 
website. 
 
The 2013 Water Quality Report has been posted on the website, if you desire a printed copy we will mail one 
upon your request. 
 
We are continuing to replace the manual water meters with the radio meters and are currently doing this is 
the Robinhood Park area. 
 
Reminder to have your sprinkler backflow inspected. 
Cross-connections that could contaminate drinking water distribution lines are a major concern. A cross-
connection is formed at any point where a drinking water line connects to equipment. The Roosevelt Water 
Association requires those connections to be tested each year in the spring. It is required by Washington State 
Health Department to have your Sprinkler system inspected each year. Your inspection company will report 
this to RWA each year.  
For more information please go to  
 
Janelle MacDicken Manager Roosevelt Water Association 


